
SUPERVISORS WORK SESSION 
MAY 17, 2022- 2:30 PM 
SALISBURY TOWNSHIP MUNICIPAL BUILDING 
 
 Supervisors in attendance were Chris Beiler and Gordon Hoover. 
 
 Others in attendance were Michael Stoltzfus, Steven Stoltzfus, Dave Lapp, Sam 
Stoltzfus, Damian Clawser (Zoning Officer), Kirsten Peachey (Township Manager). 
 
 Items covered in this work session:  EMS Services for Salisbury Township; Proposed 
Zoning Ordinances Changes. 
 

Michael Stoltzfus, Steven Stoltzfus, Dave Lapp and Sam Stoltzfus attended the meeting 
on behalf of White Horse Fire/EMS.  Township Staff had recently received an email stating that 
Christiana Ambulance had lost several more board/staff members.  The Board of Supervisors 
invited the White Horse Ambulance to attend and help provide the Board with feedback on their 
current coverage area, volunteers, number of calls, etc. so that the Township can be prepared 
and have a sense of what needs to happen if/when Christiana Ambulance is no longer about to 
service the portion of Salisbury Township from Route 30 and south.  After discussion, White 
Horse Ambulance is comfortable with their current coverage area but do not feel they would be 
able to take on the remainder of Salisbury Township as a volunteer company, nor do they want 
to look at moving to partial paid/volunteer staff at this time.  They would be in support of finding 
a way to help Christiana Ambulance to be able to continue to operate.  The Township will 
continue conversations with Christiana Ambulance and the neighboring municipalities that also 
rely on their services to see what can be done. 

 
The Board reviewed the proposed ordinance changes as prepared by the Township 

Solicitor and Township Staff based on prior feedback and discussions with the Board. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 4:15 PM.  The next regular Board meeting will be held tonight 

at 7:00 PM. 
 
       Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
 
       Kirsten J. Peachey 
       Secretary- Salisbury Township 

 


